BOARD MEETING

The MINUTES of a BOARD MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Tuesday 2nd September 2008 at 7.00p.m.

Present 
Mrs. T M Birkett (Chairman)


Ms. P Hardman 


Mrs. J O’Halloran 


Mr. A Jones



Mr. D J Lace 


Mrs. C A Moughtin 


Mr. I Skidmore


Mr Gimbert


Mr. E Beale

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)








  Action
	MINUTES
	08/215
	The Minutes of the meetings held on 5th August and 19th August 2008 were taken as read and CONFIRMED.
	

	
	
	
	

	CREEK INN
	08/216
	The Town Clerk updated the members on the current position regarding the Creek Inn.  The Licensee Miss Turner had applied to the Licensing Court to extend the outside area immediately in front of the Public House to enable the placement of tables and chairs.  This extended area impinged upon the previous area designated for car parking by the Department of Transport.  
After discussion it was proposed by Mr Gimbert that a letter of objection be sent to the Licensing Court on the grounds that there was a loss of car parking spaces and potential danger to pedestrians if the extended area was approved.  With Mrs Moughtin abstaining due to a conflict of interests the vote was four in favour of a letter of objection being sent and four opposed.  In accordance with standing orders the Chairman made a casting vote in favour of a letter of objection being sent.
	PGL

	
	
	
	

	FIRE STATION OPEN DAY
	08/217
	The Chairman referred back to Minute 08/195 and wished to correct the Minute in which the sum of £43.00 had been raised for the Fire Station Open Day Benevolent Fund and not £300.00.
	

	LOCAL GOVERNMENT PENSION SCHEME
	08/218
	Reference was made back to Minute 08/208 and it was NOTED that the Town Clerk, Finance Officer and Ms Hardman had attended the pension seminar held on the 26th August 2008.  It was NOTED that the pension fund had performed particularly well and the funding level had now increased to 80% of the whole fund.  It was anticipated in the mid to long term that employer contributions may ultimately reduce.  NOTED.
	

	COMMISSIONERS PUBLIC MEETING 
	08/219
	Reference was made back to minute 08/211 and it was AGREED that a public meeting be arranged on either 27th September or 4th October 2008 between 2pm and 4pm subject to the availability of the Corrin Hall. 
	

	
	
	
	

	DRIVING LICENCES AND TESTS
	08/220
	Members considered a proposed draft set of regulations regarding an amendment to driving licences and tests prepared by the Department of Transport for consultation purposes.  

Mr Gimbert took exception to the penultimate paragraph of the covering letter which indicated that no guarantee that any policy would be changed as a result of the responses received under the consultation procedure.  The general view expressed by the members was to restrict speeds in vehicles and incorporate actual advanced driving skills into the test such as skid pans etc.  The proposal to utilise computers was not favoured by members.  More emphasis should be given to hazard perception whilst driving as opposed to operating a computer programme.  It was AGREED that these comments be forwarded to the Department.    
	PGL

	
	
	
	

	WEST VIEW
	08/221
	Members NOTED a proposal from the Department of Transport to extend the double yellow lines around West View to ease the on going difficulty involving parked   cars in this location  Two letters from Mr & Mrs Kelly and Mr & Mrs Clague were NOTED.  It was suggested that the proposals from the Department could only be successful if the double yellow lines were policed.  
	

	
	
	
	

	BALLAWATTLEWORTH ESTATE
	08/222
	Members noted receipt of a letter from the Department of Transport indicating that the estate roads in Ballawattleworth had now been adopted for on going future maintenance by the Department. 
Arising therefrom Mr Lace questioned when the potential hazard at the Ballaquane roundabout  would be addressed by the Department in terms of pedestrian safety.  

It was further AGREED that a letter be sent to the Department with a request that the speed humps in Ballawattleworth Estate be reduced to accommodate future bus traffic.   
	PGL

	
	
	
	

	STREET LIGHTING
	08/223
	Consideration was given to the catalogue from the Festive Lighting Company with regard to possible purchase of festive lighting for the lighting columns on Peel Promenade.  The majority of fittings related to the Christmas season and it was AGREED that further research be undertaken to source more general lighting features for the Promenade from alternative companies.  
	PGL

	
	
	
	

	PLANNING APPLICATIONS FOR COMMENT
	08/224
	The following planning applications had been received for comment as follows:-
08/01516/B

Installation of solar panels to garage roof, 16 Bridge Street, Peel. RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

08/01489/B

Alterations and extension, The Garey, Rheast Lane, Peel. RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL. 
08/01480

Convert attic into an apartment, Gales Fayre, Christian Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.
08/01459

Plots 34 to 38 Reayrt ny Keylley, residential development on land adjoining Derby Road, Kerroo Coar and Rheast Bridson, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.
08/01553

Alterations to dwelling, 50 Michael Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.
08/01556

Construction of an industrial building, Site at Fish Yards, Mill Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.
08/01597

Alterations and extension, Peveril Hotel, Crown Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.
08/01371

Erection of a temporary Amenity Building, Inner Harbour, Peel.  It was noted that amended plans for this application had been received. RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL. 


	

	
	
	
	

	PLANNING DECISIONS NOTIFIED
PA 08/00822 ON APPEAL
	08/225
08/226
	The following planning decisions had been notified by the Planning Committee:-
PA 08/01167 Erection of conservatory to Cronk Reayrt, Peel for Mr R Corkill.  APPROVED
PA 08/01156 Installation of replacement front door 10 Duke Street, Peel for Mrs C Spencer  APPROVED.
PA 08/00861 Erection of 4 bungalows with associated parking to replace existing bungalows and garages, 9-15 North View, Peel, for Peel Town Commissioners   APPROVED.
PA 08/01093 Conversion of garage to provide additional living accommodation 15 Ballellis, Ballawattleworth Estate, Peel for Mr & Mrs Watson  APPROVED.
PA 08/01108 Installation of replacement windows to front elevation 10 Stanley Road, Peel for Mrs S Ellis  APPROVED.

PA 08/01238 Installation of replacement windows and front door Porch Cottage, 21 Peveril Road, Peel for Mr W E Quirk  APPROVED.
PA 08/01097 Installation of replacement windows and front door 52 Douglas Street, Peel for Mr M R Brown  APPROVED.
PA 08/01080 Installation of replacement windows 10 – 12 Patrick Street, Peel for Mr D Skinner  APPROVED.
PA 08/01205 Re-roofing of dwelling and installation of replacement windows 32 Douglas Street, Peel for Mr J F Kerruish   APPROVED.
PA 08/01016 Installation of replacement windows and door on front elevation 30 Patrick Street, Peel for Mr A B Horne   APPROVED.
PA 08/01212 Erection of sun lounge extension on rear elevation 20 Close Corlett, Ballaquane Road, Peel for Mr & Mrs S Hughes APPROVED.
PA 08/01098 Installation of replacement windows to front elevation Beach House, Crown Street, Peel for Mr E E Wood APPROVED.
PA 08/00709 Change of use and extensions to commercial out building to create a residential dwelling 30 Douglas Street, Peel for Fiona Wade REFUSED.
Members NOTED receipt of an appeal request by the Vicars and Wardens of St Germans Cathedral for an appeal against refusal for the erection of a dwelling within the grounds of St Germans Cathedral, Derby Road, Peel.  It was AGREED  to make no comment on this appeal application.  

	

	
	
	
	

	APPEAL DECISIONS
	08/227
	Members NOTED receipt of three appeal decisions namely
 PA07/2311 ON APPEAL Alterations and use of existing roof patio as smoking area Marine Hotel, Shore Road, Peel.  The Minister concurred with the Inspector’s conclusions and accepted the recommendation that the appeal should be allowed. 
PA08/000563 ON APPEAL Demolition of existing car port and erection of three storied dwelling land adjacent to 23 Bridge Street, Peel.  The Minister had considered the Inspector’s report and concurred with his conclusions and accepted the recommendation that the appeal be dismissed.   
PA07/02325 ON APPEAL Construction of a metal fire escape to replace existing balcony Elm Bank, Stanley Terrace, Christian Street, Peel.  The Minister had considered the inspectors report and concurred with his conclusions and accepted the recommendation that the appeal be dismissed.


	

	
	
	
	

	LAND AT MILL ROAD
	08/228
	Consideration was given to a draft wayleave for the Manx Electricity Authority with regard to the laying of a cable across land at Mill Road utilised as a lorry park.  The Board had no objection to the way leave which was approved for signature.
	

	
	
	
	

	WESTERN TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT MEETING
	08/229
	The Town Clerk indicated that the next meeting of the Western Traffic Management Liaison Group was scheduled for Wednesday 10th September 2008 at 9.30 am.  NOTED. 
	

	
	
	
	

	MAROWN CIVIC SUNDAY
	08/230
	The Town Clerk indicated that Mr J Kennedy Chairman of Marown Parish Commissioners had extended an invitation to the Chairman and members to attend his Civic Service in Marown Parish Church, Glen Vine on Sunday 19th October 2008 at 3pm.  The Chairman indicated that she would attend.
	

	
	
	
	

	PEEL SAILING AND CRUISING CLUB
	08/231
	The Town Clerk indicated that an invitation had been extended by the Peel Sailing and Cruising Club to those had assisted in the arrangements for this years Traditional Boat Weekend and as a result a reception and buffet had been arranged for Saturday 6th September 2008.  The Chairman and Ms. Hardman indicated that they would attend.  
	

	
	
	
	

	CIGARETTE LITTER CAMPAIGN
	08/232
	The Town Clerk referred to an email from the Public Health Directorate of the Department of Health and Social Security.  It was NOTED that a cigarette litter campaign had been planned for early December 2008 by the Smoke Free Mann team which comprised the Public Health Directorate, Department of Local Government and the Environment and Douglas Corporation.  Posters would be produced for display together with local radio advertising the issue of free portable ash trays and beer mats.  It was further NOTED that Douglas Corporation had recently purchased a new “Glutton” vacuum cleaner to pick up cigarette litter around Douglas. In an attempt to prevent cigarette litter problems increasing specific cigarette litter bins would be provided at a reduced cost to companies in Douglas with free fitting.  NOTED.  A request  had been issued that if the Commissioners wished to be involved in this cigarette litter campaign in any way then contact be made with the Tobacco Strategy Co-ordinator at the Public Health Directorate.    
	

	
	
	
	

	LOCAL AUTHORITY INDUCTION COURSE
	08/233
	The Town Clerk advised that a further Local Authority Induction Course was being planned by the Department of Local Government and the Environment.  Applicants for the course were required by the 15th September 2008.  NOTED  
	PGL

	
	
	
	

	HIGHWAYS ACT 1986
	08/234
	The Town Clerk referred to a temporary road closure in respect of  Boillely Spittall rear lane for the period 15th September to 17th September 2008 to allow Manx Electricity Authority duct laying work to be completed.  NOTED.  
	

	
	
	
	

	HEADLANDS MEADOW
	08/235
	The Chairman referred to a letter from Mr Harrison Quirk, Cliffe Cottage, Battery Road, Peel concerning the proliferation of gorse on the area in front off his property designated as a Manx Meadow.  It was AGREED that the gorse required cropping back and the Town Clerk undertook to make arrangements accordingly.
	

	
	
	
	

	PEEL HILL
	08/236
	Mr Lace referred to a section of wooden fencing with wire running up Peel Hill from the Fenella Beach Car Park.  In his opinion the fencing was less than adequate in safety terms  and it was AGREED that consideration be given to replacing this length of fencing subject to an assessment of the likely cost.  
Arising therefrom it was AGREED to make a further  request to the Department of Transport to clear the West Quay  gulley and cut back the hedging alongside the pavement.
	Action

	
	
	
	

	PROPOSED HOTEL
	08/237
	Mrs Moughtin referred back to the proposed Hotel Development for Marine Parade and queried the lack of perceived activity in this respect.  It was NOTED advice had been received from the estate agent appointed by the Commissioners and that as a result of the current bleak economic outlook with particular regard to hotel development which was perceived as being somewhat speculative and that now was the wrong time to pursue the possible interest of developers.  It had been recommended that the matter be held over for a period of time to await better economic conditions.
At this stage it was AGREED that a further valuation of the land be obtained.  Mrs O’Halloran updated members on the position involving the possible report from an Irish Architect who worked for the largest chain of hotels in Southern Ireland.  The report into the options for a hotel in Peel was anticipated to be received in November 2008.  
	

	
	
	
	

	SEAGULLS
	08/238
	Mrs O’Halloran advised members that a Peregrine Falcon had been brought to Peel to chase away rampant seagulls.  It however transpired that the seagulls had attacked the Peregrine which had disappeared and had not been found for a two day period.  The problem of gulls swooping on people and taking food remained and it was felt that the best method of dealing with the problem would be to destroy their eggs.     
	

	
	
	
	

	HEADLANDS PATHS
	08/239
	Mr Jones referred to the programme for headland path repair and it was NOTED that the Technical Officer would address this issue during the winter months.  It was suggested that the lower footpath immediately above the former swimming pool area required most attention.   
	

	
	
	
	

	TRAFFIC SAFETY MEASURES
	08/240
	Mr Gimbert referred to the possible acquisition of “smiley face” speed sign.  It was NOTED that one was available from the Department of Transport and that arrangements be made to obtain the sign for display at appropriate locations around the town.  
	

	
	
	
	

	ROAD GULLIES
	08/242
	Mr Gimbert referred again to the lack of maintenance cleaning of the road gullies particularly in Stanley Road, Peel.  It was AGREED that a further request be made to the Department of Transport to address the issue in Stanley Road.   
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	ALBANY ROAD
	08/243
	At the request of Mr Gimbert it was AGREED to enquire of the Department of Transport when the permanent resurfacing of Albany Road was scheduled for completion.  
	

	
	
	
	

	BATHING WATER
	08/243
	Mr Gimbert had obtained from the Government website the recent water quality figures for the west of the Island including Peel.  It was NOTED that the whole of the west coast had failed during August 2008 and it was AGREED to enquire of the Department of Local Government and the Environment if there was any particular reason why this should have occurred.  It was further AGREED to request the water quality sample from the Raggatt Landfill Site.  
Mr Gimbert referred to the proposed Sewage Treatment Works for Peel and indicated that no contact had yet been made by the Department of Transport’s Design Team.  It was AGREED that an invitation be extended to the team to meet with the Commissioners at a date to be agreed.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	This part of the meeting ended at 8.30p.m.
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